
SHREWSBURY PUBLIC SCHOOLS 
100 MAPLE AVENUE 

SHREWSBURY, MASSACHUSETTS 
 
 

MINUTES OF SCHOOL COMMITTEE EXECUTIVE SESSION 
 Conference Room A 

Shrewsbury Town Hall 
 

Wednesday, January 20, 2016 
 

Present:  Mr. John Samia, Chairperson; Ms. Sandy Fryc, Vice Chairperson; Ms. Erin Canzano, 
Secretary; Dr. Dale Magee, Mr. Jon Wensky; Dr. Joseph Sawyer, Superintendent of Schools;  Ms. Mary 
Beth Banios, Assistant Superintendent of Schools; Ms. Barb Malone, Director of Human Resources; 
and Mr. Patrick Collins, Assistant Superintendent for Finances and Operations.  
 
Executive session was opened by John Samia at 9:25 pm. 
 
Student Residency Request 
(Name redacted), a senior at Shrewsbury High School, requested to maintain her enrollment at 
Shrewsbury High School.  Principal Todd Bazydlo supports her request, as does Dr. Joe Sawyer.  On a 
motion made by Dr. Dale Magee, seconded by Sandy Fryc, the committee unanimously approved the 
request.  Roll call votes are as follows:  Jon Wensky, yes; Erin Canzano, yes; Sandy Fryc, yes; Dr. Dale 
Magee, yes; and John Samia, yes. 
 
At this time, Jon Wensky departed from the meeting due to a conflict of interest with the negotiations 
with the SEA, Unit A. 
 
Negotiations with Shrewsbury Education Association, Unit A 
 A quick conversation took place about the scheduling of an upcoming preparatory meeting with John 
Samia, Sandy Fryc, Barb Malone, and Jim Toomey.  The meeting would be in preparation for the next 
SEA meeting, which will take place on January 25, 2016.  The committee expected further proposals to 
be brought to the table from the SEA at the next meeting, and wanted to make sure that the committee 
had no further formal requests for the SEA in regards to negotiations.  Currently there are no further 
proposals; the last meeting to present proposals is February 8, 2016. 
 
 Adjournment 
On a motion from Dr. Dale Magee, seconded by Sandy Fryc, the executive session was adjourned into 
open session at 9:33 pm. Roll call votes are as follows:   Erin Canzano, yes; Sandy Fryc, yes; Dr. Dale 
Magee, yes and John Samia, yes. 
On a motion from Dr. Dale Magee, seconded by Sandy Fryc, open session was adjourned at 9:34 pm. 
Roll call votes are as follows:  Erin Canzano, yes; Sandy Fryc, yes; Dr. Dale Magee, yes and John 
Samia, yes. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Erin H. Canzano, Secretary 
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